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Matt Martin

From: Luisa Stevens <luisajstevens@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 8, 2024 11:06 PM
To: Matt Martin
Subject: Proposed RV park

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Matt, 
 
It has come to our attention through the Nugget article that there is a proposed RV park at the site of the 
former historic Conklin house. My family is concerned that this proposed RV park will adversely 
affect traffic, increase noise, and lower the value of our homes. 
 
We live off Camp Polk Road and are concerned about the location of this proposed RV park at Barclay 
and Locust. With the current redirection of traffic from the incoming roundabout on Locust, we will 
already have an increase in traffic of folks diverting around the center of E. Cascade Avenue. 
The proposed RV park will only add to the issues of vehicles entering into and out of the road. We are full 
time residents in Sisters and drive this road daily to pick up our mail, as do many others in town.  
 
In addition, the proposed RV park does not meet a need in our community, and does not meet our city 
code as Tourist Commercial zoning. We already have at least two available RV parks in Sisters, as well as 
an extra one in Camp Sherman.  
 
I strongly request that the city does not change the city code to appease developers. This will have a 
decidedly negative impact on those who live on Locust and Camp Polk road, as well as others traveling 
on these roads.  
 
Thank you for your time and oversight in this process, 
 
Regards, 
 
 
Luisa Gallagher-Stevens and Tom Stevens 
 


